

Newsletter

July 2023

General

We are back for the second half of the season and it will be Finals before you know it! Please let us know if you have anything you would like to have added to the Newsletter throughout the season by sending an email to;

kdnamedia@outlook.com

Always happy to include Club events for you, for anyone who would like to promote their stuff.

Netball is a winter sport, so it will be played when it's raining. The only time KDNA will cease all games is in the event of an electrical storm/lightning. Please see the Weather Policy on our website for any clarification.

https://kalamundanetball.com.au/by-laws-policies-forms/

KDNA Sponsor

KDNA are Sponsorsed by Nightingales Pharmacy & Newsagency in Kalamunda.



As KDNA has posted before - there is a Zero Tolerance policy and games that have bad behaviour from parents, spectators, coaches and/ or players can and will be stopped. Please read our codes of conduct on our Website for further details.

<u>kalamundanetball.com.au/codes-of-behaviour</u>

Player Development

The 2023 Association teams had their Wind-Up on Tuesday 20th June.

Most Valuable Player Awards;

KDNA 12/U Gold - Jaime Wood KDNA 12/U Black - Harper Green KDNA 12/U White - Charlotte Fielder

KDNA 13/U Gold - Madison Mills KDNA 13/U Black - Hayley Clark

KDNA 14/U Gold - Shirlina Loo-Wallis KDNA 14/U Black - Elle Green

KDNA 16/U Gold - Sienna Jones KDNA 16/U Black - Frankie Burman

KDNA 20/U Gold - Mackenzie Barnett

BOYS - Patrick O'Loughlin & Couper Downing

Spirit of KDNA Awards;

11's Squad - Francesca Murray

12/U - Claudia Fields

13/U - Kate Thomson

14/U - Charlotte Bradtke

16/U - Ruby Henshall

20/U - Vienna Wincomb

Trials for next years Association teams will be announced at the end of Winter Season.

Keep a look out on Facebook, on the Website and listen to announcements on Saturdays regarding dates for trials for different age groups for next year.

Special Mention;

Kate Cunningham (Saints) has been selected in the 17/U Australian Squad for 2023. Her amazing journey continues.



KDNA Request;

Please remember to stay home if you feel sick or have been in contact with someone who is sick or has Covid-19.

Where a mask if you are required to, and please be considerate to anyone who is wearing a mask.

A REMINDER - Please do not take 10c recyclable items out of the bins. These are sorted through by KDNA and the money raised goes back into the maintenance of the courts and buildings for us all to use.

Umpiring

All our umpires are learning and developing, even our senior umpires who may be trying to challenge themselves and develop their skills. So please be respectful and remember we are all working together to play this game we love!



Badging Panels have commenced and so far we have awarded 8 National C badges. If you want to be Tested this year, it is your responsibility to register and set up your profile on the Learning Portal. All Online Learning components must be completed. You also need to register on the Learning Portal to be tested.

https://learning.netball.com.au/login

Any questions about this or difficulties accessing the new Learning Portal should be directed to Ali Senior on a Saturday or via the umpire email;

umpires@kalamundanetball.com.au

Umpiring rosters are still being sent via text message (SMS) at this stage, before we hopefully move onto the new RefBook program. You will generally receive notification on a Tuesday/Wednesday & this needs to be confirmed by 5pm Thursday at the latest to allow for any changes that need to be made. Please respond ASAP when any communication is sent out to you via text or email.

If you need to update any of your details, please see Lisa Ahnstrom/Ali Senior on a Saturday in the Social Room.

Any Umpiring Uniform enquiries that people have can be directed to Emma Stack on Saturdays in the Social Room. You can request a Uniform Form from the Social Room or Office on a Saturday. There are tops, skorts, socks & hoodies available to purchase. Currently we have NO Thunderer Whistles in stock.



Our Umpire Coaches are always around to help. We encourage you to find us and please remember to find a coach during the match. We cannot assist to help to change anything when the match has finished!

UMPIRES - Please be advised that if you are not available to Umpire at a particular timeslot or date, that you let Lisa/Ali/Emma know so it can be noted in the availabilities book for offsets for the following weeks Umpires Roster.

Special Mention;

A big congratulations to the Following Umpires who have been selected into the Fever In Time Umpires Program;

Emma Stack, Sienna Read, Felicity Tate and Gabo Dow!

A wonderful achievement and an amazing opportunity for you to develop your umpiring further!

Green Shirt Program

Our Green Shirt Program is running its 2nd session this year, and started on 18th July after the School holidays.

Theory is on a Tuesday evening and Practical Umpiring is during our Spring Competition.

Players or parents who are interested in joining the Umpire Squad or Green Shirt programs for next season can speak to their club to get details, check out our website or contact the umpiring committee on the umpire email;

umpires@kalamundanetball.com.au

KDNA Merch!

Scarves, Beanies, Caps and Puffer Jackets are still available for athletes and supporters to purchase throughout the season. However, this is now as pre-order items only. If you would like to order anything, please email;

<u>development@kalamundanetball.com.au</u> with your order/enquiry.

Puffer Jackets \$75, Scarves \$18, Beanies \$15 & Caps \$20



KDNA Black Puffer Jacket Order Form



	J750M MENS MODERN FIT	S	М	L	XL	2XL	3XL	5XL	
	GARMENT 1/2 CHEST [CM]	57	59	61	63	65	69	77	
	J750L LADIES MODERN FIT	XS	s	М	L	XL	2XL		
	GARMENT ½ CHEST (CM)	46	49.5	53	56.5	60	63.5		

Rescheduling Matches

If you cannot play your scheduled match due to not being able to field a Team of at least 5 players, then you must direct your request to your Club President. They then forward it to the KDNA Competition Coordinator/s to see if it meets the selected criteria. This must be done with as much notice as possible, but no later than 5 days before the original scheduled match.

Please see the full policy on our website. https://RescheduledMatchPlayPolicy.pdf

Smoking at the Courts

The Kalamunda & Districts Netball Association Inc. is required to comply with legislation and the legal duty of care to have a SmokeFree Association. This includes **Vaping** and it applies to all members, administrators, officials, coaches, players, visitors and volunteers of the Kalamunda & Districts Netball Association Inc.

As such, we have the following Designated as Smoke Free Areas;

- Eating areas
- Toilet blocks
- Changing rooms
- Club & Social rooms
- Administration & office areas
- Court area inside and outside of the building & walkways.
- Near open windows (10m radius around open windows)
- Near entries & exits of buildings, facilities, and the outside Court Area (10m radius)

We acknowledge that we do have smokers on the grounds and encourage them to use the area across from the carpark in the entry way - not in the committee car parking bay.

Please contact the office for confirmation of the designated area if required.



For Your Information;

Coaches - for your managers, or parents that score and/or perform timekeeper duties. We do have instructions behind the scorecard on the clipboards every week. So if you have someone new volunteering for the role, they can read through the details on what is required. Then always check with the umpires if they are still unsure or would like anything clarified.

The biggest confusion we seem to have is around notifying umpires at 30 seconds.

The rule is; at the end of each quarter, the umpire only needs to know the last 10 seconds! So at 15 seconds, you can get up from the bench, and by the time you make it to the umpire it will be 10 seconds. Please ensure you say 'time' when the countdown has ended, as some of our timers do not have sound!

During the quarter breaks, you need to notify the umpire when there is 30 seconds remaining, so they have enough time to get the players back on cut to start the next part of the game.

The other part, is that the Timer and the Scorer need to sit together.

When the weather is fine, there are chairs placed out for them to sit on. If the weather is bad, sit under a shelter or an umbrella wherever you can - But please stay together! The scorer is obviously the scorer, however, the timer is also the check scorer. If they are not seated together, there can be no discrepancies entered into.